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Shute Parish Council
Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080		e mail:- clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend the Annual Assembly of the Parish and a meeting of Shute Parish Council held at Whitford Hall on Thursday, April 19th, 2018 starting at 7.30pm.  
		
[bookmark: _GoBack]Those present Councillors Bill Marshall, Richard Orsman, David Plowman, Ella Sweetland, Rick Wood and Cllr Ian Chubb (EDDC & DCC).  Carol Miltenburg Clerk. Apologies were received from Cllrs Magrane, Pearce and Rugg.  No members of the public attended – apologies were received from Mrs Parry.

Minutes of the Annual Assembly of the Parish 2018

Chairman’s report. 
The report was given by Cllr Marshall on behalf of Cllr Rugg who was unable to attend the meeting.
On behalf of our Chairman Peter Rugg can I welcome everyone who has come tonight.  
The Parish Council has been active in the past year with 9 meetings and has several on-going projects.  The parish this year has worked on improving the Burial Ground and has just implemented a planting scheme of natural flowers in the area. We would like to thank Linda Marshall for her help and advice. This will continue throughout this year to create an area that has flowers throughout the year.  We are also hoping to create a memorial wall over the next year or so.  
Cllr Plowman and the team continued to work on the car park feasibility study but the lead has now taken by the school as DCC have to be consulted.  The Parish will continue with a watching brief on this. The school is still progressing obtaining a lease for land behind the school for which the thank the input of Bijan Omrani and Tremayne Carew-Pole.  The Council are still investigating other options for sites. 

This Parish would not function without the volunteers and I would like to thank them all in no particular order.  Richard Brain as our Road Warden for keeping the flooding under control and doing clearance of gullies and pothole filling with Rick Wood, Andy Bowman and their road team.  We should be receiving a grant for more asphalt from the Parishes Together scheme working with Widworthy Parish Council.  Also big thank you to Keith Sweetland our snow warden who as well as this does lots of other jobs for the Council which are often unseen.  We have Mervin Prideaux who looks after the war memorial for us and Tony Gosling who does the internal audit of our accounts.  
We must also remember the people of Whitford, who answered their councillors call and volunteered en masse with shovels and brushes to clear the streets after flooding just after Christmas? 
Our councillors are also volunteers and they put in many hours of unpaid work on behalf of the community in Shute, Whitford, Hamptons, Umborne and Seaton Junction.  Over many years, the work of a parish councillor, can be very a frustrating process, where the same old problems keep reoccurring and often originate from the same sources.  My personal message to our councillors is remember, we are the eyes and ears of our local community and connect with our District and County Councils and occasionally the Police, and remember certain individuals would prefer we didn't exist or rejoice if we resigned and for that reason we must carry on, ably supported by our council representative and mentor Ian Chubb.
Finally, where would be without Carol.

County Councillor’s report  
The report was given by Cllr Ian Chubb (DCC).  Cllr Chubb reported he has 21 parishes to deal with and getting to meetings, often several on the same night, can be a challenge.  He also observed that the pothole problem is the same all over the Blackdowns and all the parishes are suffering.  There has been a 50% increase in the number of potholes reported and DCC has responded by doubling the number of repair gangs to 32.  The council have been allocated an extra £4.5m from the government to be used on road repairs.

District Councillor’s report 
This was given by Cllr Ian Chubb (EDDC).  Cllr Chubb reported that permission has finally been granted for change of use of The Knowle in Sidmouth allowing the site to be developed after EDDC leave.  The new offices in Honiton are now being built and the shell is becoming visible.  They should start to be occupied at the very end of this year.  He noted that Cllr Paul Diviani has stood down as leader of EDDC and the new leader is Cllr Ian Thomas.  Cllr Chubb has now been given the portfolio of finding ways for EDDC to raise money to cover the reduced money being received in future years.  Suez have now opened the new plant which is capable of separating the various types of plastic.  EDDC now recycles 58% of its waste with the hope this will increase in the future.

Police report
There was no police report.  Cllr Marshall will attend their upcoming open evening and speak to them about the importance of attending Parish Council meetings.
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